PAASD
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Mitchell – Annual meeting

02/15/2006

Members present:  Terry Leibel, Marlin Konstant, Daryl Washechek, Dennis Wagner, Prentice Weaver, Clint Hall, Peggy Bergman, Ryan Mohr, Randy Vance, Craig Steinley, Marshall Miller.

5:00 pm President Marly (aka Mary) Konstant called the meeting to order.  Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as written after a motion by Randy Vance was made and seconded.  The financial report of current account balances as of 02/15/2007 was given.  Checking $16,612.80. savings $2,047.03, CD $10,000.  Having spent $217 on a new hard drive for the computer, the bookkeeping will be reconstructed soon.  Anticipated Income/Expense for this conference is $17,500 income with Expenses at $13,375 without the ASFMRA Friday expenses in yet and currently unknown.  Terry made the motion to accept the report.  The motion was seconded and approved.

OLD BUSINESS

Report by Terry Leibel regarding the constitutional amendment to be put on the ballot in November. Proponents of the legislation argue that the amendment will “lower taxes”. Opponents argue that it would eliminate Directors of Equalization.  Terry offered that PAASD should take a stand to oppose the amendment.  Currently the Rapid City Economic Development office and South Dakota Chamber of Commerce are opposing the amendment.  Realtors are contributing to lobby against the amendment.  The assessors cannot publicly voice an opinion because of conflict of interest rules. Randy moved to see where opposition goes and teleconference with board to go from there.  Motion was seconded.  Motion withdrawn.  Will continue discussion with membership tomorrow for further direction.

Terry moved to give a bonus to the secretary/treasurer Randy Vance and Executive Secretary Rebecca Vance in the amount of $250.  This bonus was the profit PAASD received from the Fall Conference in Spearfish.  


Marly Konstant reported that with regard to the joint letter being drafted to the Dept of Commerce and Regulation to create

a disciplinary board of peers, the ASFMRA now does not want to be represented according to Wade Buck.  Terry Leibel suggested he go back to ASFMRA for confirmation.  Prentice moved to table the matter.  The motion was seconded.  Daryl suggested that since this letter has been on the agenda several times for several years, PAASD sends it or forgets it altogether.  Prentice withdrew the motion.  Randy Vance moved to send the letter as amended , removing the ASFMRA and addressing the letter to Sherry Bren, Gary Viken, and the Advisory Council.  The letter would be delivered next week as the advisory council meets then.  Motion was seconded and carried.

Legislation limiting appraiser civil liability to 3 years for an appraisal was again discussed.  The research shows it would cost PAASD approximately $10,000 in lobby fees to get the bill introduced and passed in the  South Dakota legislature.  Claire Konold, an appraiser, is running for the senate and looks to be the favorite.  Should this happen in November, we would ask Mr. Konold to sponsor our legislation and will probably spend a significantly lower amount of money to lobby for passage.  Will take to the general membership tomorrow.  The board discussed at length the membership benefits of this bill.  Ryan Mohr will speak to the membership.


Peggy Bergman has been working on a format for membership postcard, membership book updates.  She is also working on putting the membership form on the web site in pdf format.  Peggy will work with the PAASD home office to get the information to the site provider and to the printer for the postcards.  Discussion to follow on updating the web site.

The discussion regarding PAASD purchasing a laptop projector was revisited.  Denny Wagner has been researching the costs.  Denny recommends we don’t pursue this any further as most instructors carry their own with them.  Randy moved to drop the issue.  The motion was seconded and carried.


Marly Konstant discussion with ASFMRA member Wade Buck.  The society thinks all members should be counted if dual membership and the splits made from that count.  Motion by Daryl Washechek to have PAASD host classes on Thursday and Friday of the Annual Meeting in 2007 with no split for ASFMRA.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Denny Wagner moved that all future annual meeting conferences be conducted with PAASD hosting classes on Thursday and Friday and if ASFMRA wants to piggyback a course on Wednesday, PAASD will put the information on the web site and in the mailer, PAASD would charge an administrative fee of $200 to ASFMRA for that privilege and there will be no splitting of profits.  Motion was seconded and carried.


President Marly Konstant welcomed Sherry Bren from the Department of Commerce and Regulation.  Sherry presented the board with the Student Appraiser Guide – New Rules and Understanding the new criteria.  Sherry is here to answer our questions and request permission to speak to the general membership tomorrow.  If PAASD is going to offer qualifying education along with continuing education, the board needs to take action now.  CE requirements will stay the same. As always the Department is open to any suggestions or comments on implementing the new criteria.

As the hour was getting late, Randy moved to adjourn until 9:00 tomorrow, second, amended to 10:00 am and carried.  7:00 pm


Call to order 10:00 am by President Marly Konstant.


Hits on web site are 20 – 25 daily. As we update the site, this should increase significantly.   Randy and Peggy will work together to get registration forms on the web site for future classes.


HB 1159 – Daryl Washechek worked with Randy to successfully get the wording on this bill amended to eliminate real estate appraisals.  It’s a good thing.


Marley suggested that PAASD summer board meeting be via teleconference.  The board agreed to set up teleconference on June 12 at 1:00 pm Central time, noon mountain time.

The fall meeting will be held in Spearfish again this year on October 6, 2006.  The course will be on government forms with HUD/Rural Development/Fannie Mae seminar and/or some other Highest and Best Use or Functional Utility.  PAASD will work on a program to encourage lenders to attend as well to learn about the new forms.  PAASD is in receipt of a letter from Sherry Bren of, the Department of Commerce and Regulation stating that the AQB (Appraisers Qualification Board) has speakers available to present information on the new criteria.  Information will be gathered by Terry Leibel regarding HUD, Randy Vance and Prentice Weaver regarding USDA/Rural Development, Craig Steinley regarding the lenders, Randy will also visit with Brent Adney.  Materials and any instructor biographies will need to be submitted to Sherry Brenn office for approval of this seminar.  A board meeting will be held at Marly Konstant’s home on Thursday evening.

The 2007 annual meeting will take place again in Mitchell at the Holiday Inn.  The board of directors will meet under the direction of the President Peggy Bergman on Wednesday night.  A USPAP course will be offered on Thursday with a membership meeting at noon that day.  PAASD will then sponsor 2 course offerings on Friday – Functional Utility/Residential and a Litigation/How to be a witness.  After a check with the facility on available dates, Craig Steinley moved to hold the 2007 annual meeting on January 18 & 19, the motion was seconded and carried.  The information will be put on the web site for the fall meeting and for the 2007 Annual Meeting and Conference.

Discussion regarding allowing bankers and underwriters to be affiliate members was lively and diverse.  Craig moved to invite bankers, underwriters, lenders to purchase annual memberships at $65 and allow them to audit our course offerings for minimal fees of $30 to cover the expenses.  The motion was seconded and carried.  All board members will talk with their clients about affiliate memberships and Randy, Marshall, Peggy will work with the Bankers Association to get the application information in the newsletter and to the membership.


FHA/HUD and the 1004-5 form letter addressing minimum property standards was discussed.  Prentice Weaver, PAASD board member and USDA/RD reported that he will keep us apprised of the changes as they happen and that any discussion now would be moot.


Marly brought up the idea for having a central location for PAASD members with information from fellow appraisers on slow pay, no pay, as well as positive experiences with clients.  We must make every effort to NOT have a black list but to share information with our members.  Craig Steinley will research and report to the board.


Craig has been designated as the chairman for the web site committee and been charged with researching updated web design and / or new site provider.  Craig will submit a final report to the board at the June teleconference.


Randy moved to create a “phone fine” for anyone who’s cellular phone rings during a PAASD sponsored CE course or PAASD board or membership meeting to be assessed a fine of $5.00.  The money will be applied to the hospitality account used for “socials” at the annual meeting.


President Elect Peggy Bergman handed out 3 ring binders containing the PAASD by laws, Officers and Board members with addresses and phone and e mail information, committee information to be used and passed on to future board members with meeting minutes……anything received during the course of tenure on the board.


Daryl Washechek tendered his resignation and asked that his wife Rita Washechek be nominated to the board in his stead.  Craig moved to direct the President to appoint Rita to fill out Daryl’s remaining term of 2 years on the board of directors of PAASD.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Other recommendations for election to the board are Craig Steinley as president elect, Terry Leibel as Secretary/Treasurer, Clint Hall, Randy Vance, Jim Rysavy, Bonnie Oletzke and Deb Williams as board members at large.


Daryl moved to allocate $1500.00 for the Assessor’s convention in May and to seek contributions as in the past to offset this contribution.  The motion was seconded and carried.


Randy moved to adjourn.  Second and carried at 11:45 am.

